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MINUTES	
	
The	Student	Enhancement	&	Engagement	and	Digital	Learning	Committee	of	the	Board	of	
Visitors	of	Old	Dominion	University	was	held	on	Thursday,	September	15,	2022,	at	10:30	
a.m.	in	the	Board	Room	of	the	Broderick	Dining	Commons	on	the	main	campus	of	Old	
Dominion	University.	Present	from	the	committee	were:	
	
Yvonne	T.	Allmond,	Chair	
Robert	Corn,	Vice	Chair	
R.	Bruce	Bradley	(ex	officio)	
P.	Murry	Pitts	(ex	officio)	
Peter	G.	Decker,	III	
Dennis	M.	Ellmer	
Elza	H.	Mitchum	
Ross	A.	Mugler	
David	Burdige	(Faculty	Representative)	
Antra	Patel	(Student	Representative)	
	 	 	
Also	present	were:	 	

Austin	Agho	
Bruce	Aird	
Robert	A.	Broermann	
Jane	Dané	
Jerri	F.	Dickseski	
Brian	O.	Hemphill	
Joy	Himmel	
Brian	K.	Holland	
Jaime	Hunt	
Kay	A.	Kemper	
	

Alicia	Monroe	
Chad	Reed	
Nina	Rodriguez-Gonser	
September	Sanderlin	
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those	students	who	do	not	have	insurance	and	want	to	have	off-campus	services.	Dr.	
Himmel	shared	they	also	partnered	with	Path,	a	third-party	provider	who	provides	
services	off-campus	to	students	with	insurance.		
	
Dr.	Stansberry	provided	an	enrollment	update	for	the	fall	2022	semester.	The	information	
was	current	as	of	September	14,	2022.	Dr.	Stansberry	reviewed	retention	percentages	over	
the	past	10	years.	This	year	we	are	at	approximately	74%	for	retention,	an	increase	over	
last	year.	Applications	for	the	year,	were	up	6.2%,	with	a	slightly	larger	freshman	class	
enrolled	this	year	for	the	fall	2022	semester.	Dr.	Stansberry	reviewed	yield	to	admit	rates,	
which	have	also	improved	over	last	year.		Overall,	graduation	rates	are	remaining	steady.	
Dr.	Stansberry	summarized	the	fall	2022	registration	numbers	for	the	freshman	cohort,	
transfer	students,	second-degree	students,	and	graduate	students.		
	
REPORT	OF	INTERIM	VICE	PRESIDENT	OF	DIGITAL	LEARNING	
Nina	Rodriguez-Gonser,	Interim	Vice	President	for	Digital	Learning,	introduced	herself	to	




